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Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the M25 
Junction 10/A3 Wisley interchange improvement project 
 
Please see below our comments for ‘deadline 6’ submissions for the M25 Junction 10/A3 Wisley 
interchange improvement project Development Consent Order application.       
 
The Role of the Environment Agency 
The Environment Agency has a responsibility for protecting and improving the Environment as 
well as contributing to sustainable development. 
 
Our work helps to support a greener economy through protecting and improving the natural 
environment for beneficial uses, working with business to reduce waste and save money, and 
helping to ensure that the UK economy is ready to cope with climate change. We will facilitate, as 
appropriate, the development of low carbon sources of energy ensuring people and the 
environment are properly protected. 
 
We have three main roles: 
We are an environmental regulator – we take a risk-based approach and target our effort to 
maintain and improve Environmental standards and to minimize unnecessary burdens on 
business. We issue a range of permits and consents. 
 
We are an environmental operator – we are a national organization that operates locally. We 
work with people and communities across England to protect and improve the environment in an 
integrated way. We provide a vital incident response capability. 
 
We are an environmental advisor – we compile and assess the best available evidence and 
use this to report on the state of the environment. We use our own monitoring information and 
that of others to inform this activity. We provide technical information and advice to national and 
local governments to support their roles in policy and decision-making. 
 
One of specific functions is as a Flood Risk Management Authority. We have a general 
supervisory duty relating to specific flood risk management matters in respect of flood risk arising 
from Main Rivers or the sea. 
 
Environment Agency position 
Since we issued our last response on 3 March (REP5-036), we have continued to engage with 
the applicant’s consultants in relation to our outstanding flood risk concerns. Following these 
discussions, we await the submission of an updated Flood Risk Assessment (FRA) to confirm 
that the updated assessments we have asked for (plus any changes made to the scheme itself – 
for example we understand that a slip road is now affected) have not affected the conclusions of 
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the FRA. We note that the Examining Authority in further written questions published today have 
requested an update from the applicant on the submission of an updated FRA. 
 
We will review the FRA when it is submitted and confirm whether flood risk matters within our 
remit have now been agreed.  
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. We look forward to 
continuing to work with the applicant to resolve any ongoing matters contained within our written 
representation, and to ensure the best environmental outcome for this project. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Clark Gordon 
Strategic Planning Specialist 
Environment Agency, Thames area 
  
 


